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TITLE:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to a for-hire vehicle driver manual.

 
ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends subchapter five of chapter one of title 19 by adding a new section 19-534.

INTRODUCTION

On October 25, 2007, the Committee on Transportation, chaired by Council Member John C. Liu, will hold a hearing on Int. No. 257.  Int. No. 257 would amend Chapter five of Title 19 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York by adding a new Section 19-534, requiring the New York City Taxi and Limousine Commission (“TLC”) to create a for-hire vehicle driver manual, outlining relevant TLC laws and regulations.  Invitees include Commissioner Matthew Daus, Taxi and Limousine Commission; taxi industry representatives; and taxi drivers representatives.  

BACKGROUND

One of the most important missions of TLC is to ensure the safety of for-hire vehicle transportation services.  The significance of this mission is indicated in the 2007 Mayor’s Management Report, in which the first key public service noted is to “[e]nsure the quality and safety of for-hire vehicle transportation services through effective regulation and administration of rules, standards and licensing requirements.”
 Howerver, despite the recognition given to this critical goal, for–hire vehicle drivers are not currently provided with any manual that describes for them all of the TLC laws and regulations relating to for-hire vehicles.  Such information would be useful for the drivers in many ways, including helping them improve their compliance with rules and regulations regarding safety, emissions and other regulatory standards.

ANALYSIS

Int. No. 257 would amend Chapter five of Title 19 of the Administrative Code by adding a new section 19-534 entitled “For-hire vehicle driver manual.”  Subdivision a of new section 19-534 would require TLC to give a driver manual to all drivers of for-hire vehicles upon completion of all licensing requirements and prior to their first day of work with any base station with which they affiliate. The TLC would also be required to provide current copies of the driver’s manual to all base stations to be made available for reference by drivers who affiliate with them.  New section 19-534 would also require the manual to be made available in the English, Spanish and Chinese languages, as well as any other language used by more than five percent of drivers affiliated with any base station, and be updated annually.

Subdivision b of new section 19-534 would require the driver manual to include all laws, rules and regulations relevant to driving a for-hire vehicle in New York City and applicable to the operation of base stations, and would require it to be updated annually.  The manual would include, but not be limited to, information relating to mandatory vehicle equipment and the upkeep of such equipment, regulations relating to pick-up and discharge of passengers and instructions for the proper treatment of and services required to be performed for passengers.

Section 2 of Int. No 257 would require the proposed local law to take effect ninety days after it is enacted into law.

�  2007 Mayor’s Management Report, p. 114.


� 2007 Mayor’s Management Report, p. 114.  The 2007 Mayor’s Management Report emphasizes TLC’s role in improving compliance in these areas through ongoing monitoring and timely inspections.
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